
 
 

 

 

 

 

 



2021 KSA Board of Directors County Present Absent Virtual  

      President Sheriff John Ward HARDIN x 
  1st Vice President Sheriff Berl Perdue CLARK x 
  2nd Vice President Sheriff Mike Jansen  CAMPBELL x 
  3rd Vice President Sheriff Shane Stephens HARRISON x 
  Sec/Treasurer Sheriff Chuck Korzenborn KENTON 

 
x 

 SGT of ARMS Sheriff Ramon Pineiroa NELSON x 
  NSA President Sheriff John Aubrey JEFFERSON x 
  NSA Director Sheriff Keith Cain DAVIESS x 
  2012 Past President Sheriff Steve Sparrow OLDHAM x 
  2017 Past President Kevin Corman JESSAMINE 

 
x 

 2019 Immediate Past President Patrick Boggs MASON x 
  2020 Immediate Past President Tony Hampton SCOTT x 
  KSA Exe. Director Retired Sheriff Wagner FLEMING x 
  

     

     

     Sheriff John Hunt FLOYD x 
  Sheriff Brian Mains  Grant x 
  Sheriff Ryan Gosser Carroll x 
  

Sheriff Jimmy Clements MARION 
 

x 
 Sheriff John Root LAUREL 

 
x 

 Sheriff Walt Sholar Bullitt x 
  Sheriff Johnny Bivens LEWIS x 
  Sheriff Mickey Arnold UNION x 
  Sheriff Mark Moore  Shelby x 
  Sheriff Brett Hightower  Warren  

  

x 

     

     Motion To Excuse Absent  Cain 
   2nd By  Jansen 
    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

KENTUCKY SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION 

November 3, 2021 

Louisville, Kentucky 

 

Meeting called to order at 10:00 A.M Eastern Standard Time. 

Colonel Morgan called role. Sheriff’s absent Sheriff Korzenborn, Corman, 

Boggs, Hampton, Clements, and Sheriff Root  

Motion to excuse Sheriff’s absent- Sheriff Cain 

2
nd

 By-Sheriff Jansen 

Colonel Morgan certified that a quorum was present.  

 

MINUTES OF PRIOR MEETING 

 

A motion to approve the Minutes from September 12, 2021, made by 

Sheriff Sparrow 2
nd

 by Sheriff Arnold. Motion was approved.  

 

PRESIDENT REPORT 

 

KSA Conference- was a great success. The board along with myself would 

like to recognize Colonel Pat Morgan, Corky Wagner, and everyone for their 

help. Col Morgan and Corky put in a lot of hours to make the successful 

event. Sheriff Bivens made a motion that the KSA as a gift to Colonel 

Morgan and Corky Wagner in the amount of $2,500.00. 2
nd

 by Sheriff 

Hunt.  Motion was approved.  

 

NSA REPORT 

Sheriff Cain-Reported to the board that he was retiring at the end of 

November. The NSA renewed the NSA Executive Director contract for 3 

more years. 

KACO REPORT 

Phil Crumpton-KACo is a partner with the KSA. KACo has 4 driving 

simulators available to Sheriff’s Offices. A person must go through the 

training to use them. KACo is also partnering with PMAM a software 

company to provide to Sheriff Offices who are accredited or that will become 

accredited. This software will help the process to become accredited, host 

policies and will have the early intervention system module included. More 

Details to come.   

 

KLEC REPORT 

Sheriff Perdue-A Meeting will be held November 9-10  



 

 

 

 

 

 

KENTUCKY SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION 

November 2, 2021 

FRANKFORT, KENTUCKY 

 

 

KENTUCKY SHERIFF’S ASSOCIATION SECTERARY/TREASURER REPORT 

Paid bills per President Ward, or Board Approval at KSA Meeting 

09/12/2021-11/2/2021 

     

KSA Operating Account     $ 110,511.90  

KSA Savings Account      $ 300,519.90           

KSA Scholarship Account       $            1,095.02     

KSA Convention Account       $    65,097.09 

KSA/KACP Gatlinburg Conference Account  $            1.16 

See Attached for Checks & Deposit Activity 

 

Dues Collected for the Year 2021     

Total Dues Billed       $ 159,093.00 

Total Dues Collected      $ 158,095.00 

Total Outstanding      $                 998.00 

Total Percentage Collected                 99.4%               

    

 

 
 

Motion to Accept Sheriff Arnold 

2
nd

 Sheriff Charles 

 

Motion to Pay Outstanding Bills Sheriff  

2
nd

 Sheriff     

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 



 



 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

KSA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 

KSA Executive Director Jerry Wagner 

 

August and September KSA Ranch Reports 

 

Motion to approve Sheriff Pineroia. 

2
nd

 by Sheriff Arnold.  

Motion was approved unanimously. 

 

Correspondence-See attached letters from US Senator Mitch McConnell 

and KY AG Daniel Cameron 

 

Elections-The KAR requiring sheriffs to do different tasks during early voting 

and elections is in need of changes. KSA attorney John Estill, Executive 

Director Wagner, and Colonel Pat Morgan attended a state board of election 

meeting to address the concerns of this. The state board has reached back to 

KSA attorney Estill with possible language to change in the very near future.  

 

Fingerprinting-The KSA is still in contact with the company who does the 

fingerprinting. They are looking for locations. It was suggested to contact 

Local sheriff offices for possible sites.  

 

Gaming Machines-KSA has been in contact with the AG office and have 

attended a task force meeting about these machines. No clear-cut answer if 

machines are legal or illegal. The task force is wanting an AG opinion. 

 

Gator-The gator is 3 years old. The winner of the gator opted for the cash. 

The ranch is in need of new equipment. A motion was made by Sheriff 

Pineroia to donate the gator to the ranch, 2
nd

 by Sheriff Cain.  Motion 

was approved unanimously. 

 

Gator Raffle-A new gator needs to be negotiated and paid for. Sheriff 

Sparrow made the motion that the Executive Director negotiate the price 

of the new gator and a trailer. 2
nd

 by Sheriff Arnold. Motion was 

approved unanimously. 

 

911 Advisory Council Position-Bo Glass from JCSO has been on this council 

for the KSA foe a long period of time. Bo is retiring. The position will need to 

be filled.  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

KSA EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT 

KSA Executive Director Jerry Wagner 

 

The KSA Boys and Girls Ranch has receive a donation of $30,000 for 

Capital Projects. The funds will be used on work to make repairs to the 3 bunk 

houses. The future goals are to tear down the old bunk house, rebuild 1 new 

bunk house, and to build a new kitchen and dining hall. Sheriff White from 

will be helping to secure bids for the project.   

 

National Sheriffs Association of Executive Directors Conference-KSA has 

a great working relationship with the (NSAED). The relationship and 

information sharing on the operations of Sheriffs’ Association with new trends 

and ideas. Virginia Sheriffs’ Executive Director John Jones is also director of 

the National Law Enforcement Fund (NLEOMF) requested that association 

donate to this fund. 100% of the funds go to Law Enforcement officials killed 

in the line of duty. A motion made by Sheriff Pineroia was made to donate 

$1,000 out of the conference account. 2
nd

 by Sheriff Arnold. Motion was 

approved unanimously. 

 

Conference Report-Colonel Morgan Gave the Conference report see 

attachment. 

LEGISLATIVE REPORT 

 

Governor Meeting-Members of the KSA met with the governor last week 

about the American Freedom Act funds that maybe available to first 

responders. Look for further information to come out via email. Also 

discussed with the governor was an increase in the court security hourly rate, 

KLEFPF. It was requested by the KSA to have this put into the budget. 

The same request was made with Representative Rudy in Zoom Meeting. A 

meeting with Senator McDaniel is going to be scheduled and the same items 

will be discussed in the near future.  

 

Upcoming Legislative Session Agenda- KLEFPF, Court Security pay, 

American Rescue ACT, Vehicle Inspections, Video Arraignment, Training, 

Mental Health, and Transportation of Prisoners.   

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Sheriff Cain-Announce to the board that he is retiring at the end of November. Please 

see attached letter. He will be glad to help with the Conference and any other issue on 

behalf of the KSA. 

 

Sheriff Jansen-NKY police Chiefs and NKY Sheriffs working on having a certified in 

service academy in NKY 

 

Retention of Employees Executive Director Wagner-Sheriff Clements is having 

problems retaining employees who are under contracts. The KSA will look into the KRS 

70.290 to possible legislation. 

 

Sheriff Hunt-Discussed issue with the tax rates and commission during the collection of 

tax collections.  

 

Sheriff Pineroia- Discussed if it is possible to have a Kentucky Sheriffs Association 

License Plate where the funds would helped Sheriffs’ and Deputies injuried in the line of 

duty. 

 

Deputy Bill Burch-NARCAN twin packs will be come avaiable that is funded through a 

grant. An email will be sent to al sheriffs in the future.   

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

 

MOTION TO ADJOURN 

 

Motion made by, Sheriff Cain 

 2
nd

 by Sheriff Sheriff Pineoria   

Motion was approved. 

Next Meeting TBD  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 



 



 

   

  


